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The lambardar's office is hereditary, and the lambardar
depends more on birth than on merit for his position. But
is it not time that he should be at least able to read and
write ? In a world that depends so much on the written
word, and under a Government that is straining every nerve
to make the people literate, can an illiterate man adequately
represent Government in the village ? Is it not time that
all new lambardars born after say 1930 should be ' primary
pass ' ? And a few years later let the standard be raised
to ' middle pass '.
The education authorities are trying to make the schools
the centre of light and leading in the villages, but the
average village schoolmaster is 'low-paid and poorly
educated, and his wife often has no training or education
at all. A beginning is being made with small domestic-
training classes for village schoolmasters' wives, so that
they may be able to help both in and outside the village
school, and enable their husbands to set the example they
should of the new life.
Fifty years ago the patwari did whatever was then known
of village uplift; he reported crime, disease, and other
calamities. Even now unofficially, he often takes a leading
part in the campaign, but officially his services are not
supposed to be diverted to this new work, and his frequent
opposition to such items as the consolidation of holdings
is taken for granted. The patwari could easily be the
village guide and leader ; and that without any detriment
whatever to the performance of his other duties, as it is
not his time we want but his goodwill. But he would first
have to be somewhat modernized. At present he is a bit
out of date ; his education and outlook are much the same
today as they were a generation ago. To fit him to be fhe
principal local agent of village uplift, the patwari would

